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and good morning ladies and gentlemen                                           
welcome to ask the theologian sorry                                             
we're a few minutes late                                                        
getting started here tonight and                                                
delighted to have you and see if I can                                          
shut my phone off their ass so you don't                                        
give that feedback yeah and welcome I'm                                         
sorry that I haven't been with you the                                          
last two days being with family on some                                         
summer activities sending them back to                                          
Florida where I hate to send them but                                           
nonetheless there they go and a blessing                                        
to have you to have you with us today                                           
for biblical questions worldview                                                
questions theological questions what is                                         
it that you are curious about today                                             
let's talk about some of those things                                           
and look at the blessings that our ours                                         
in the scripture the blessing of                                                
knowledge especially isn't it wonderful                                         
to be able to come into the Word of God                                         
and just to study it and to find that                                           
the Word of God and the knowledge of the                                        
Word of God is such a comforter to us                                           
such an application to us and I think                                           
that when you're weaning yourself off of                                        
standard evangelical sermonizing from                                           
the scripture sometimes when you come                                           
into just verse by verse Bible study it                                         
seems to leave you a little longing you                                         
say well just you know apply this to my                                         
life apply it apply it apply it and it's                                        
because we've gone to Sneed on                                                  
application we're addicted to                                                   
application and we just have to have                                            
application and I think that when you                                           
come to the realization that the                                                
knowledge of Scripture is the                                                   
application what a blessing that becomes                                        
for you because the sword of the Spirit                                         
is the application that the preacher                                            
gives no it's not the sword of the                                              
Spirit is the Word of God and so we come                                        
to know the Word of God well tonight                                            
we'll be working on it because we are                                           
going to complete the book of second                                            
Corinthians tonight at 7 p.m. mountain                                          
time I hope you'll join us for our bread                                        
and butter program that                                                         
our Thursday night Bible study where we                                         
just go by verse by verse and then let                                          
me remind you that beginning next                                               
Thursday night I'll be studying a series                                        
what is reformed theology you may know                                          
what Calvinism is but what is reformed                                          
theology if someone says I'm reformed                                           
what does that mean they are Calvinists                                         



but what does it mean beyond that                                               
because there are Calvinists who are not                                        
adherents of reformed theology so we                                            
will look at those things and look                                              
forward to answering your questions                                             
today as well if you're on Vimeo just                                           
click that question box there and put                                           
your question in if you're on YouTube or                                        
Facebook just just put the question                                             
there in the chat box and let's go with                                         
some of these questions here like our                                           
first question of the day from Justin on                                        
Facebook what offering is David                                                 
referring to at the end of Psalm 51 and                                         
I believe that is a reference to foam                                           
Psalm 51 verse 6 of course Psalm 51 is                                          
that prayer of of confession that is                                            
attributed to let's come back there at a                                        
moment it's attributed to David in his                                          
thin with Bathsheba let me let me just                                          
say something before we even go there                                           
many of you know that I started a series                                        
and someday maybe I will finish his                                             
theories on the prophecy of the Psalms                                          
and it is my belief that every Psalm is                                         
prophetic prophetic really about the end                                        
times so there are there are three kinds                                        
of Psalms there are Psalms of Revelation                                        
and those reveal something about the                                            
Messiah                                                                         
there are psalms of the remnant and                                             
those are the prayers of the future                                             
remnant of Israel as they cry out to God                                        
for mercy and they cry out to God for                                           
the punishment of their enemies and they                                        
cry out to God for his hand upon them                                           
and their grace there's there's Psalms                                          
of remnant and then there are slums of                                          
rain rei GN and these are psalms that                                           
celebrate the the reign of the Messiah                                          
they celebrate the fact that the new day                                        
has come and so those three kinds of                                            
Psalms now I believe that Psalm 51 is a                                         
psalm of remnant and that is the future                                         
remnant crying out many Psalms not all                                          
Psalms but many Psalms you can connect                                          
specifically to something in the                                                
psalmist life and in this case it's his                                         
thin with Bathsheba but it's really                                             
looking forward to or it's a type at                                            
least looking forward to the prayer of                                          
the remnant of Israel now                                                       
all of that's just a bite-size nugget to                                        
say there's so much in the Psalms that                                          
we're missing I think because we just                                           
read them on the surface level and we                                           
need to read them as prophecy and they                                          
suddenly become alive and all of them                                           
make sense now when you study the Psalms                                        
you skip a lot of them because you know                                         
you're not supposed to say beat your                                            
babies heads on stones and things like                                          



this that are said in the Psalms and so                                         
we skip them now to the question here                                           
what offering is David referring to in                                          
Psalm 51 again I believe we're talking                                          
about verse 16 when David says for thou                                         
desirest not sacrifice else I would give                                        
it the lightest not in burnt offering                                           
but the sacrifices of God are a broken                                          
spirit a broken and contrite heart O God                                        
thou will not despise now I believe that                                        
what we are talking about what we're                                            
looking at here is a twofold let's go in                                        
David's life first of all David has                                             
committed a premeditated thin and the                                           
burnt offering or the sacrifice of the                                          
burnt offering was that which was given                                         
for a thin offering but David comes here                                        
and he says                                                                     
thou desirest not sacrifice else I would                                        
give it that this light is not in burnt                                         
offering so what do i what do I bring                                           
now I think the point is that under the                                         
law a premeditated thin did not have an                                         
offering for it if you inadvertently                                            
sinned you misunderstood the law and you                                        
send you even sin caught upon you it was                                        
sudden you weren't planning on it                                               
there but you know if you are looking                                           
out sending for the woman down there                                            
calling her in by the way let me just                                           
say to you that if you go to Israel with                                        
me I'll show you where we believe                                               
David's Palace is and you can totally                                           
understand how somebody could be on                                             
their rooftop where they would take a                                           
bath and David could see them so that                                           
may have been a little more just human                                          
but to call for her to bring her in then                                        
to discover after the fact when she's                                           
with child to discover this and say                                             
bring your ayah in let's try to cover                                           
all this now this is there's no way this                                        
is anything other than a premeditated                                           
sin so honestly I think that what this                                          
is saying is that had this just been                                            
sudden and quick and I'm ready to                                               
confess that then there's a sacrifice                                           
for it but under Torah there's not a                                            
sacrifice for this so thou desirest not                                         
sacrifice else I would give it and you                                          
know how true that is for so many of us                                         
not in terms of our relationship to God                                         
because God's not counting our                                                  
trespasses against us under this age of                                         
grace but relationships with others                                             
things that we have said wish we hadn't                                         
said and we would say you know if                                               
there's anything I can do if there's any                                        
way I could repay this I would be happy                                         
to do it but the problem is that thou                                           
delight us not in burnt offerings this                                          
is not what he wants to bring that what                                         



God wants them to bring now again I                                             
think this is a type for the future so                                          
what this is saying is the Jewish                                               
remnant coming around saying the law is                                         
so limited it is not going to provide                                           
for us in this our hour of need if it                                           
would we would sacrifice anything that                                          
we could save that we can sacrifice so                                          
they're turning and saying in the end                                           
the sacrifices of God are a broken                                              
spirit a broken and contrite heart O God                                        
thou wilt not despise and David here is                                         
praying the prayer of the remnant really                                        
in advance saying God come and be                                               
merciful upon me and God of course does                                         
in a sense the answer his prayer going                                          
on going on down let's pick up in verse                                         
18 do good in thy good pleasure unto                                            
Zion build thou the walls of Jerusalem                                          
you know verses like this are one of the                                        
reasons that I believe that we we                                               
believe that this is a prophetic Psalm                                          
because what in the world does that have                                        
to do with David and Bathsheba this is                                          
really a Zionistic kingdom type verse                                           
stuck in the middle of the David and                                            
Bathsheba story and therefore it's not                                          
you know it's not really related to                                             
David and Bathsheba but if David is                                             
representative of the righteous Jewish                                          
remnant and coming to God and this                                              
matter and he says now you know you I                                           
come to you with a contrite heart and I                                         
pray that you would do your good                                                
pleasure in Zion and build the walls of                                         
Jerusalem and then it says then shalt                                           
thou be pleased with the sacrifices of                                          
righteousness with burnt offering and                                           
the whole burnt offering then shall they                                        
offer Bullock's upon thine altar now                                            
again that just doesn't fit the David                                           
story which is which is why I suppose                                           
Justin's asking this question what                                              
sacrifice is he talking about here                                              
because he says again David comes and                                           
says I'll come with a broken and                                                
contrite heart then you'll be rebuild                                           
the walls of Jerusalem                                                          
then after that shalt out be pleased                                            
with the sacrifices of righteousness and                                        
the burnt offerings and the whole                                               
offerings then shall they offer                                                 
Bullock's upon thine altar okay what's                                          
he talkin about some kind of future                                             
sacrifice I think then if you go into                                           
Ezekiel what does it chapter 40 I                                               
believe it begins with the the                                                  
measurement of the temple and the                                               
sacrifices that are brought of the                                              
temple and it's interesting remember he                                         
says you know rebuild the walls and then                                        
you go to Ezekiel chapter 40 verse 5                                            



behold a wall on the outside of the                                             
house round about a man's and it begins                                         
to measure that wall and then after you                                         
go out he talks about the chambers and                                          
all the things that you know the porch                                          
of the gate it's all having to do with                                          
the wall that is there on all sides of                                          
it and as you were if you were to                                               
continue there he's going to get then                                           
into the altar and into the sacrifices                                          
so again once again if we can come back                                         
to Psalm 19 excuse me Psalm 51 sure up                                          
until verse 16                                                                  
maybe we can apply that to David and                                            
Bathsheba directly verse 17                                                     
no slightly we could you know that                                              
there's a lot of questions that would                                           
come up trying to apply this directly to                                        
David and Bathsheba by the time we get                                          
to 18 that doesn't appear to apply to                                           
David and Bathsheba at all which is why                                         
you know then as we begin to read this                                          
hey it does apply to the Jewish remnant                                         
to God coming and establishing the the                                          
the the kingdom building the wall around                                        
Jerusalem and then receiving the                                                
sacrifices of the Millennial temple and                                         
that all of fits together now I know                                            
that most people want to have fits I'm                                          
saying no no no there is no future                                              
sacrifice and yet I think Ezekiel is                                            
pretty clear that there is future                                               
sacrifice and I think it has to do with                                         
the those who are coming to God not in                                          
their glorified bodies they're coming                                           
for the cleansing of the flesh is there                                         
the book in Hebrew say we think we've                                           
talked about some of that in the past                                           
that we could probably look at so that I                                        
believe Justin is what David is                                                 
referring to actually these this it's a                                         
prophetic Psalm now if you disagree with                                        
the premise that Psalms are prophetic                                           
you run into a lot of Psalms that we                                            
read about something and we say that did                                        
that happen in David's life it's this                                           
has happened but we can't figure it out                                         
but you're relieved of that problem when                                        
you make it prophetic into the future                                           
and bring it there I appreciate that                                            
question thank you and let's see here we                                        
have a question that comes from Laurie                                          
in North Carolina the question says                                             
please comment on those who believe                                             
homosexuality should include a death                                            
penalty the IFB independent                                                     
fundamentalist Baptist made headlines                                           
again today and have been banned from                                           
meeting at a restaurant for this view so                                        
I first of all let me just say up front                                         
I'm not aware of the stories but I I                                            
can't speak to the first part of this                                           



and and only slightly to the second part                                        
I happen to be of I happen to be                                                
independent I happen to be a                                                    
fundamentalist and I happen to be a                                             
Baptist so I guess I can speak just                                             
briefly generally to the second part                                            
here but those that believe that                                                
homosexuality should be a death penalty                                         
this of course comes from Torah and it                                          
speaks about I would have to find a                                             
reference to it and let me just give you                                        
one real quick and we will find for                                             
example let's see well I thought I'd                                            
find it in Scripture                                                            
and Leviticus 20:13 let's try that one                                          
out and I have not vetted that scripture                                        
but here we go if a man also lie with                                           
mankind as he lieth with woman both of                                          
them have committed an abomination they                                         
shall surely be put to death their blood                                        
shall be upon them now that seems to be                                         
pretty obvious doesn't it so I think                                            
that those who fail to rightly divide                                           
the word of truth would indeed say that                                         
homosexuality's homosexuals should be                                           
sentenced to the death penalty a couple                                         
of problems here one is that we we the                                          
United States or Canada or whatever                                             
country anyone might be happened to be                                          
listening to today we are not a                                                 
theocracy you do see some theocracies in                                        
the world today not in Israel by the way                                        
you see for example an Iran it's a                                              
theocracy therefore if the Torah says                                           
something then that is the National law                                         
but the United States is not a theocracy                                        
so even if you wanted to say I don't but                                        
even if you wanted to say that Torah is                                         
applicable to today then it's only                                              
applicable to the theocracy of Israel                                           
which we're not and again as I said                                             
Israel today modern Israel is not a                                             
theocracy it's a democracy like many                                            
other Western democracies and in many                                           
ways it's a pretty good one and in many                                         
ways it has all the flaws of democracy                                          
but there are those who want to say look                                        
Leviticus chapter 20 verse 13 says that                                         
homosexuals should be put to death                                              
surely they shall be put to death and                                           
therefore homosexuality in our countries                                        
should have the same penalty I think                                            
that let's just try taking this phrase                                          
put to death this may or may not work                                           
for us and find in the King James                                               
where we have the phrase put to desk so                                         
we've got a 67 times in the scripture                                           
we're gonna put away some of these                                              
because they'll be things like he the                                           
touches this man shall be put to death                                          
let's go into the law for example Exodus                                        
chapter 21 verse 6 he that Stila the man                                        



and selleth him if he'd be found in his                                         
hand he shall surely be put to death him                                        
that curseth his father or his mother                                           
shall be put to death if the ox you know                                        
has ox problems his owner shall be put                                          
to death                                                                        
verse 19 whoever lies with a beast shall                                        
be put to death                                                                 
verse 31 verse 4 keep the Sabbath and                                           
every one of you that defile it shall be                                        
put to death I think you understand the                                         
pathway I'm going on here on this and                                           
that is if you're going to take live it                                         
ACCA's 2013 you better also take exodus                                         
chapter 31 verse 4 which says those who                                         
defile the sabbath be put to death                                              
which by the way is every single                                                
independent fundamentalist Baptist that                                         
lives today without exception this one                                          
included we all break the Sabbath are we                                        
going to say we've all got to be put to                                         
death                                                                           
well that is what the law says that's                                           
what the Torah says those who dishonor                                          
their father or mother which what's that                                        
scripture say lost it there he that                                             
curseth his father or his mother shall                                          
surely be put to death again Exodus                                             
chapter 21 verse 17 so there's 67 of                                            
those passages again not not all 67 are                                         
going to be exactly applicable but my                                           
guess is all these Exodus all these                                             
Leviticus all these probably these                                              
numbers and all these Deuteronomy are                                           
going to apply and then you you you most                                        
likely have some examples of people                                             
being put to get a death in the other so                                        
maybe we got 40 examples I don't know                                           
how many you need the the point being                                           
you cannot have nobody can with a                                               
straight face have this kind of                                                 
and choose the way I'm going to use the                                         
law now personally I do not pick and                                            
choose what I'm going to use out of the                                         
law I am free from the law I am free                                            
from the entirety of the law and                                                
therefore I can go to passages like                                             
Romans chapter one or in in first                                               
Corinthians forgotten which chapter but                                         
in first Corinthians as well and or even                                        
even the things that have to do with the                                        
creation of the world and Adam and Eve                                          
and our identity and I can understand                                           
then that homosexuality is a sin against                                        
God it is something that the church                                             
should preach against it is something                                           
that an individual who struggles with                                           
should get out of their life and change                                         
their life and and the scripture can                                            
give them the strength to do that and                                           
the Lord the Holy Spirit and salvation                                          
can bring them to that should they be                                           



put to death not any more than someone                                          
who breaks the Sabbath should be put to                                         
death because the Torah is not our                                              
standard for today our standard for                                             
today is the character of God and that's                                        
our standard for morality we live in an                                         
age of grace in an age in which God                                             
forgives that age of grace does not mean                                        
that we can sin so that grace may abound                                        
Paul address that very clearly but what                                         
the problem here we that we have is                                             
again that whoever's been teaching this                                         
has not been rightly dividing the word                                          
now if you don't rightly divide the word                                        
you end up using this cafeteria approach                                        
to the Torah law on what laws are still                                         
applicable and what punishments are                                             
still applicable and whoever it is on                                           
here and there's some you know I think                                          
the vast majority of independent                                                
fundamental Baptists certainly the ones                                         
I've met are gracious God loving people                                         
that you know do they have something                                            
wrong in theology probably just like you                                        
know I do and others do                                                         
work but man they love the Lord they                                            
love the word they're walking in him                                            
they are there they're not racist                                               
they're not homophobic any of that they                                         
just want to follow the word now then                                           
there are literally ungodly cooks out                                           
there that I won't even you know benefit                                        
with a name you probably know them                                              
anyway that they're not independent                                             
they're not fundamentalist they're not                                          
Baptist they're cultish and it's                                                
probably one of these groups I've                                               
suppose I don't know again the story but                                        
often that's where you would find that                                          
in the world today you know the issue                                           
about not they've been banned from                                              
eating at a restaurant for this view I                                          
would say that that is probably a                                               
restaurant prerogative and I'm one that                                         
really does kind of believe that the                                            
owner of a business has a right to                                              
whatever that owner the business wants                                          
to do and those of us who hear about it                                         
can decide whether we want to go to that                                        
restaurant or that business or not go to                                        
that restaurant of that business I'm not                                        
one that believes government really                                             
needs to step in here and take over the                                         
market will kind of do that I appreciate                                        
that and Laurie has a follow-up question                                        
then and that is is this due to open                                            
theism or just a failure to rightly                                             
divide and I would say a failure to                                             
rightly divide open theism is the idea                                          
that God doesn't know the future because                                        
he's given a free will to man I think                                           
open theism has too small of a God just                                         



like Calvinism has too small of a God                                           
and they come from different                                                    
perspectives but I think that again I                                           
haven't read the article and Laura's                                            
just sent me the wing salt catch up on                                          
it later and see if I answered the thing                                        
totally wrong but I think that                                                  
what we have is that this is just a                                             
failure to rightly divide now let me say                                        
on that also we see that way too much we                                        
see it in evangelicals they don't                                               
rightly divide and they get on to the                                           
independent fundamentalist for not                                              
rightly dividing and the independent                                            
fundamentalists get on to the                                                   
evangelicals for not rightly dividing                                           
and the truth is they're both right                                             
neither group right leads rightly                                               
divides the very few people rightly                                             
divide the scripture including a whole                                          
bunch of dispensationalists that's in                                           
there I appreciate that question and                                            
let's see Stephen on YouTube do you ever                                        
plan to teach logo software course to                                           
teach how you use it on ask the                                                 
theologian that that's a very dangerous                                         
question because yes I plan to do it am                                         
I ever going to get to it I've been I've                                        
been gonna get around to it for about                                           
three years now                                                                 
and now I just I was kind of slow to do                                         
it I just upgraded to Lagos eight                                               
because they forced me to and so now I'm                                        
learning relearned in some things myself                                        
so it somewhat goes out of date a little                                        
bit but it's better to know so yes I'm                                          
going to do it if someone will send me                                          
around to it I will get to it how's that                                        
and I I think it could be very helpful I                                        
appreciate that many of you of course                                           
have Logos Bible Software as well others                                        
have other less expensive software and                                          
there's even good free stuff out there                                          
and one of these days Nathan White's                                            
going to get the Randy white ministry's                                         
software that you will be able to use                                           
just the stuff you need without all the                                         
fluff that's you're buying in Lagos than                                        
others and let's see and trying to make                                         
sure I get all the questions on here                                            
taken care of                                                                   
okay I think I think I got your                                                 
questions and our half hours about up                                           
here or is up isn't it and I told myself                                        
the other day I've got to get back to                                           
that half hour like we've been staying                                          
and so you helped me out today we are                                           
going to be back tomorrow for another                                           
half hour and we will take that tomorrow                                        
morning at 10:00 a.m. and tonight                                               
Thursday night 7:00 p.m. mountain time                                          
we will be concluding second Corinthians                                        



let's have a big party all around our                                           
great big electronic table and do that                                          
together and watch your email later                                             
today there's a special coming out for                                          
our newest book and that is keys to                                             
Bible prophecy and we'll put that up on                                         
Facebook as well in a few hours and                                             
looking forward to getting that book out                                        
into your hands and that will be a                                              
blessing and if you have a question send                                        
it in advance question at Randy white                                           
ministries ole rgm and have to do some                                          
pre-recorded broadcast because I'm                                              
getting behind on those questions but                                           
thank you for sending those in and I                                            
appreciate you and look forward to                                              
seeing you next time                                                            
appreciate Nathan on the controls today                                         
and all of you who helped support it                                            
through the donate button from time to                                          
time you are a blessing I'll see you                                            
tonight                                                                         
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


